
NATIONAL AMERICAN RENAISSANCE MOVEMENT,  
a New Jersey Non-Profit Corporation  

Dear Sirs,  

My name is David Meiswinkle. I am writing to you on behalf of the National American 
Renaissance Movement, a New Jersey nonprofit corporation of which I am the 
President, concerning the Covid-19 pandemic.  

I am also a United States Army veteran, a police officer for 23 years in New Brunswick during 
which time I was a whistleblower and assisted the FBI in a significant investigation which led to 
major indictments, arrests and convictions. I am a licensed New Jersey attorney since 1989 and 
did substantial criminal and trial work with the New Jersey Public Defenders Office for 10 years. 
I am the past President and Executive Director of the Lawyers' Committee for 9/11 Inquiry with 
experience in investigations concerning the 9/11 New York City high-rise attacks as well as the 
anthrax attacks shortly thereafter.  

My colleagues and myself have examined and reviewed many relevant documents and videos 
pertaining to the Covid-19 pandemic and have concluded that serious crimes have been 
committed but have not been properly investigated.  

If accountability of these crimes is not realized a similar but worse scenario will likely follow.  

On behalf of the citizens of New Jersey and the National American Renaissance Movement, a 
New Jersey non-profit corporation we request that your offices begin a Grand Jury criminal 
investigation into the Covid-19 pandemic as is being conducted presently by the State of 
Florida and Florida's Surgeon General Joseph Ladapo.  

Francis Boyle, Esq the advisor to our organization is a Professor of International Law at the 
University of Illinois who drafted the Biological Weapons Anti-Terrorist Act which was 
unanimously approved by both Congressional Houses and signed into law in 1989 by 
President George Bush.  

We believe that "Covid-19" virus is either a bioweapon involving illegal gain of 
function properties or an influenza virus being masked as a Covid-19 virus or a yet 
unidentified biosynthetic pathogen. We believe that the vaccines are bioweapons and 
are harmful.  

Accompanying this letter are two documents:  

1. A Grand Jury Petition with Exhibits.  

2. An Executive Summary condensing the Petition.  



Please review and give them due consideration. We are willing to assist law enforcement 
regarding these alleged crimes in any manner. Dr. Boyle, who is an expert regarding 
bioweapons is also available to discuss with you the nature of the alleged crimes and the 
applicable law.  

If you have any questions, please contact me.  

Thank you,  

  

David R. Meiswinkle, Esq. 

drmeiswinkle@aol.com 

908-420-2943 nationalarm.org 


